
  

 

We are committed to being an anti-discriminatory organisation. This means not only acting in a non-discriminatory 
way, but addressing systemic inequalities, disadvantage and discrimination. 
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Date: 28 April 2023 

Dear Sir, 
 
I am responding on behalf of Gloucestershire Constabulary in respect of the ‘Report to 
Prevention of Future Deaths’ under paragraph 7, Schedule 5 Coroners and Justice Act 2009 
and Regulations 28 and 29 Coroners (Investigations) Regulations 2013, issued by you on 8 
March 2023.  
 
The matters of concern are outlined in the report:-  
 
Following evidence from Devon and Cornwall Police at the Inquests, the Coroner’s recent 
PFD reports state: 
 
“I am concerned that the information from those 41 police forces who indicated that they had 
made no incorrect decisions to return a weapon/certificate may need to be further tested 
and explored. 
 
I am concerned that the figures provided to the Home Secretary in 2021 may not reflect the 
accurate position, and that if sufficiently stringent checks are performed these may reveal 
other cases where a firearm or shotgun certificate had been seized, refused, revoked or 
surrendered but was subsequently issued/returned in circumstances when the certificate 
should not have been approved. I am concerned that if there are other cases that were not 
subject to a proper or thorough review of the risk of returning the weapon then the 
person may continue to have a firearms/shotgun certificate and hold weapons in 
circumstances that place the public and the licence holder themselves at risk. 
 
I am concerned that in the light of the lessons learned in the Keyham inquests of the attitude 
towards risk, a further review of all certificates seized, refused, revoked or surrendered 
and then subsequently approved over the past five years may be required to be assured 
of public safety.” 
 
Specifically in respect of the ‘Actions Should be Taken’, I can confirm:- 
A review will take place as per the letter dated 24 March 2023 from Chief Constable Debbie 
Tedds, Warwickshire Police NPCC lead for National Police Firearms Licensing and we will 
endeavour to achieve such reviews over the next six months by 2 October 2023. 
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